
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Subject:  VIR Updated With Notice of Possible 30-Day Operating 
Permit  
 
All Georgia Vehicle Inspection Reports (VIRs) now include notice of the 
possible 30-day operating permit for failing vehicle.  
 
Per the recent passage of Georgia Senate Bill (SB) 100, if a vehicle fails its 
annual emissions inspection, and the motorist has already paid all related 
taxes and fees, he or she may contact his or her local county tag office for 
information about a possible non-renewable 30-day extension on the 
registration, per OCGA 40-2-20 (effective July 1, 2015).  
 
Motorists with failing inspections are still required to seek repairs to pass 
their retest, in order to complete registration. The possible extension is 
intended to assist motorists that are still seeking repairs while driving with 
expired tags.  
 
Motorists with questions should contact their county tag office. GCAF does 
not administer these extensions and cannot assist motorists in this area.    

Connect with Georgia’s Clean Air Force on Facebook by visiting 
https://www.facebook.com/GeorgiasCleanAirForce or follow us on Twitter at 
https://twitter.com/GACleanAirForce.    

If you would like to receive an email copy of GAS messages or to be added to 
our quarterly e-newsletter, RepairWatch E-News, please send a request to 
info@cleanairforce.com.   

~ GCAF and EPD require that you print, read, and store all GAS messages in 
a binder on or near the analyzer. GCAF and EPD also recommend that you 
print a second copy of these messages and post them in a prominent location 
for your employees to read. To retrieve and print a previous GAS message, 
go to the GAS message retrieval function in your analyzer and select the 
appropriate message to print (the analyzer holds up to 500 messages). ~ 

 


